
Nassau Chapter Bulletin Contest 2023 - 2024 

Communicating the service and programs of your council's 
membership through monthly or bi-monthly newsletters, is a 
great way to keep your council abreast of the events in your 
council and the KofC events in the county, state and Supreme. 
Your membership involvement and retention could increase. 
We would be happy to recognize your council's newslettersl 11 
Please consider adding me to your newsletter's mailing list: 

Joseph A Bonarrigo
26 Grant Street 

South Farmingdale NY 11735 

email: traderjoey1955@gmail.com

1) Newsletters must be written by-a council Brother
2) Interested councils must submit a Minimum of three (3) 

issues between July 2023 and April 2024 All entries need 
to be in the committees hand by the deadline.

3) Each issue must list the council's name and number
4) While it is preferred that you send printed issues, which 

can be brought to chapter meetings and hand to me 
personally, we will accept e-mailed newsletters.

5) E-mailed newsletters must be attached to the e-mail
6) As recommended by the committee, we will grade 

newsletters on the following 100 Points:

Editing - 10 pts Chapter - 5 pts

Here are the guidelines for this years contest: 








